
Mary Rupp, Sgcrery of the Board 
National Credit Union Administration 
1775 Duke Street 
Alexandria, VA 223 14-3428 

I am a business lending loan processor at Central Mhmmota Federal Credit Union in 
hielrose, Minnesota, writing with concam regarding h e  proposed changes to Regulation 
723 regarding c o ~ t i o n  and developnaent lending. At Central Mhtsota Federal 
C d t  Union, there is a mmmtmhd wmmhcnt to m c m k r  business lending. We have 
offered member business loans since 1838, w h  mtml Mhmmuta Federal Credit 
Union was fmt chartered. 

With aver of our total Ioan portfolio in agricultural and commercial l o w ,  our 
bus'iss owners d e p d  on us for funds to make impowmen& andmutine maintenance 
for my d business. When items such as pafnting, rnhing Armacts, cooling 
equipment, d m  and the like are considered comtmdian and development loans under 
the prop& w e  to Regulation 723, we are severely restricted in sewing our member 
business lending needs. 

Small ~ t s s c a  in nummus d c u m d e s  ~ ~ d c  depend on their local credit 
unions to meet their business lending me&. Restrictive W e s  to regulations of this 
nature miy seriously inhibit our member's &om obhhiq  W c i n g  for normal business 
improvemexrts ftom their community crsdit mion w h  NCUA defines them as bigher 
risk loans that are limited to such an exk~t. 

As an employee of one of the most stable d t  unions in America, I am asking that 
NCUA reconsider this change in repiation 723 as it mgatiwly &ects the credit union 
movement's philosophy of people helping p p l e .  

Thank you for your cons iddon in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

I t  
Deb H d e n  


